
 

 
Grandparents Day 
We had a wonderful day with many visitors last 
week. We got far more than the vertical garden 
planted, there was an abundance of scones for 
morning tea and some seriously impressive 
Christmas trees created. The best part of the day 
was watching the interaction between the 
generations and the seeing them engaged 
together in very productive and positive ways. 

 
                                      
 
 
                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gingerbread House Making 
Tania and Paul from the Quinty Bakehouse will be 
visiting our school tomorrow morning and 
working with those children who have booked in 
their Christmas Cooking workshops. Those 
families may need to help collect the creations at 
the end of the day so they arrive home in one 
piece. 

 
Raffle Tickets 
The P&C raffle will be drawn at our final school 
assembly tomorrow! Thanks to everyone who 
helped sell the tickets. 
 
Presentation Day 
Next Tuesday our Presentation Day will 
commence at 10am. Please ensure all children 
are neat and tidy in full school uniform. Please 
bring a folding chair for your comfort during the 
assembly. Parents could you please have a 
conversation with your children about the fact 
that not all students will receive a prize? Every 
year there are disappointed children who feel it’s 
not fair that they weren’t recognised. Throughout 
the year we take care to recognise each child’s 
unique strengths and traits and encourage them 
in different ways just as you would in your own 
family. However Presentation Day is not about 
sharing it out so that everyone gets a turn, rather 
it is a recognition of those students who have 
excelled in a few particular areas. All students will 
have a chance to perform in front of the audience 
and I’m sure every proud parent will reassure 
their children that their worth is not always in 
public recognition. 
 
P&C Calendar 
If you haven’t yet sent in the money for the 
calendars you have ordered please do so as soon 
as possible. They will be delivered to families 
before the end of the school year. 
 

Library Books 
Could you please return all library books by the 
end of the week? We will not be borrowing again 
this year. 
 

Tin Cans 
Miss Fuller is still needing to collect clean tin cans 
for a project. If you can bring some in this week 
they would be much appreciated. 
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Parent/Teacher Interviews 
We have not scheduled formal interviews for this 
term as we would prefer to see all parents early 
in the new year.  Anyone who particularly wishes 
to discuss their child’s report is welcome to 
negotiate a time to see their class teacher. 
 
 
 
 
 
Coming Up… 
Wed  6th Dec – Gingerbread Houses  
Thurs 7th Dec – Year 6 Farewell 6:30pm 
Tues 12th Dec – Presentation Day 10am 
Wed 13th Dec – Yr 6 Fun Day 
Thur 14th Dec – Silver/Gold Pool Party  
Fri    15th Dec – Last day of Term 4 - Shops Day &     
Water Fight! 
 
 
 
 
 


